

Hub 1 Newsletter

Summer - April 2024

Welcome Back

The Summer term is upon us - the term that continues the fun of learning with the addition of a bit of sunshine and warm weather (hopefully!). There are lots of fun events that will be happening over the coming weeks with lots of fun and engaging lessons taking place for your young people! As well as this, we are also blessed in the Summer term with having lots of fun and exciting events!

You will be able to see the progress we have been making and the learning that has taken place on Evidence for Learning weekly. If you are having trouble accessing EFL, please let me know and we can get that sorted for you. We will keep you updated of any changes or important information through the home school books as well as what your young person has done throughout the day.

If you have any worries or need any questions answering, please get in touch either via the school office, home school books or email: ben.harris@saxon.set.org



Class Team



Ben —Class Teacher



Emily—Teacher (Friday)



Hilary—TA

Teachers

Isobel—Art (every Monday pm)

Tania—Cooking (every Tuesday am)

Nicola—Science (every Tuesday pm)

Bronwen—Drama (every Thursday pm)

Communication, Language and Literacy

In English this term, we will be

completing work towards our AQA accreditation component 2 - Heroism which focuses on fiction texts and links into our anchor - Making Connections.

Throughout the year, we have explored lots of different authors and books. This term, we are continuing with the events of The Diary of a Wimpy

Kid'!

ABC ABC



Vocational

Every 3rd Thursday, we will be visiting the Farm for work experience (1st visit being the 2nd May). As well as this, pupils will be doing a variety of other activities and experiences throughout the years on a rota and individual basis.

Thinking and Problem Solving

During Maths this term, we will be

working on 2 units towards the AQA accreditation. During Summer 1, we are revisiting the 4 Operations. Summer 2, we will be completing the unit of Calendar and Time.

As well as this, we will have different opportunities to apply our Maths skills into the real world with our Vocational opportunities.

In Science this term, there will be more of a Physics focus. Throughout this component, pupils will be exploring energy, forces and the structure of matter.



As the weather is getting better, please can you dress appropriately and to send in suncream. Please update us if there are any changes with allergies etc.

Independence and Wellbeing

During Summer 1, our PHSE focus will be all about

Families and People who care for me. Moving into Summer 2, we will have a focus on Consent, understanding what this is and the importance of it.

Events This term sees lots of fun and exciting events that we cannot wait to get involved with! These will include Sports Day, Rainbow Day and Queen's Day.

As well as this, on the evening of the 12th July, we have our Prom (we're very excited!).

Furthermore, we are very fortunate to be having a visitor coming in on the morning of the 3rd June. His name is Richard and he has very kindly created a specialised First Aid course for our young people to take part in. This will be a course that pupils will be able to access in a variety of different ways which will be able to provide us with some very important life skills.

Learning Assessments

As you are aware, Hub 1 complete a lot of assessments towards their accreditations. We aim to send out letters notifying you of when they will be. If these do clash with appointments, please let us know so that we can accommodate them. Thank you for you continued support!